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PRESS RELEASE 

 

November 29, 2010 

       

 

Japan Extends Grassroots Assistance to Azzoun Hospital  

 

 

Today on November 29, 2010, at the Representative Office of Japan in 

Ramallah, Mr. Naofumi Hashimoto, Representative of Japan to the Palestinian 

Authority and Mr. Nihad Al Akhras, Head of Palestinian Health Care Committees 

signed the grant contract of the Project for Completing Four Departments of Azzoun 

Obstetrics and Emergency Hospital. The amount of the project funded by the 

Government of Japan through the Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human 

Security Projects is US $ 94,518. 

 

The project aims to enable all people living in Azzoun area to have access to 

comprehensive medical services in Azzoun Obstetrics and Emergency Hospital. This 

project will contribute to ease their suffering from inaccessibility to medical services 

due to the Israeli checkpoints, and thus the health conditions of Azzoun people will 

be improved. 

 

Mr. Hashimoto in his speech expressed that the Japanese Government is 

determined to continue its support to Palestinian people from human security 

perspective as well as from its political stands for their efforts to establish a viable 

independent Palestinian state and to develop capacities of local institutions in 

providing basic daily services to people. 

 

Since the inception of Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human 

Security Projects in 1993 in Palestine, Japan has provided funding assistance to 

about 300 projects with a total value of approximately 21 million US dollars, which 

is a part of Japan’s total assistance to the Palestinians exceeding USD 1.1 billion. 

 

(End) 
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Scene of the signing ceremony 
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